
                                                       Anchors Aweigh Club, Inc.  

                                                     Steering Committee Meeting  

                                                     Minutes of the May 28, 2013  
 

Meeting called to order by Chairperson Steve I. at 6:50pm. Followed by Serenity Prayer.  
Steering Committee Members Present: Dan R. Mike G. Arlette W. Birch O. and Katie F. Also 
present: Judy B, Chris S, Mike L, Lori M, Mary C, Edward V and Club Manager Craig S.  
Requests for any additional items for discussion or motions to be added to the agenda, please contact Kathleen F., 
Secretary AACI @ ford7thpower@bellsouth.net or call 305.294.7443/305.304.7711 or Steve I. Chairman @ 
kwatty82@gmail.com or 305.849.5418. 

Chairperson’s Welcome; Acknowledging all present and asks for any issues to be discussed 
or motions from the floor to add to the agenda. One item of new business added. 
First order of business: Election for Seat 5. Any nominations other than Katie F?  With none 
forth coming, the vote is carried unanimously. Katie will hold the Board seat until May 
2015.  
April minutes read and accepted. 
Finance Committee- Birch O: With new computer up and running we see that the Club is 
running approx. $500 per month in the red. We need to organize a fundraiser soon. 
Perhaps the Meditation Sail. Be aware we are also coming into the slow season. Ed V. 
donated a monitor for the computer and Scott, a volunteer has set up the computer to back-
up every evening. Craig and Kathy M can now access the computer remotely. The cash 
register is now password protected, (pos only). Bitch will be out of town in June. Arlette 
will chair the next finance meeting.  Bids for remodeling the counter are still out. 
Sustainability/Donor development meeting is June 11. Board Members only. 
Manager’s Report- Craig S. Can now track inventory with new computer system. Day 
manager Chris is doing a great job. 
We have two new volunteers at the counter. Still need a volunteer for Sunday AM 6am-
1pm. Lori M offered to come in and train on Saturday. 
We filed  an extension for the taxes, Kathy M. is working on it. We have new t-shirts and 
coffee mugs. Mugs can be ordered with names on them. Order today, get them tomorrow. 
Price $15 or one included with a $25 coffee pass. Complimentary mugs were given to 
counter volunteer staff as a token of appreciation. 
Utilization Report: NA  
Committees: 

       House: Mike L - Current leak in hallway outside the N/A room, that showed up tonight 
will be dealt with post-haste. Judy B explained that A-Plus roofing agreed to complete the 
job they didn’t finish in February. When roof dries, Orkin will then come in and finish 
they’re job. C/A maintaince plan will be scheduled as per contract. Office AC has been 
replaced, with no related problems. Birch paid for the A/C unit and will take a renewed 
club membership in exchange for repayment. 
     Garden- Chris S. Replacement of garden shed; will be enlarged to include H2O heater and 
will be raised off the ground. Bill S. club member has offered to donate materials and his 
architectural services. Will need a copy of the survey, should be in the office files. Mike L. 
would like to add His and Mike G’s in-put to the proposed shed design due the placement of 
the water gate value.  
Trees have been trimmed.  



      
 
 
 
     Fundraising: Pony C. - Absent.  Mike G will reach out to Pony to develop a fundraising 
event. 
     Governance: Dan R.- Spoke with Orpeza and Parks, they need P&L for 2010. Judy B will 
assist in this endeavor. Also will contact Tom G and Ward and Meyers, and Clubhouse 
Accountant.  
Grants- Joe P- Absent 
     Klaus-Murphy-Expected in July 
     United Way-Status Quo 
     CFC-Status Quo 
     FSECC-Status Quo 
     SAFF- Can’t submit for grant until Insurance bills are paid in August. The funds should 
than come in November. 
     HSAB-$5,000 awarded.  Mike G attended this meeting.  Grant Committee was highly 
complementary of the Club’s mission and encouraged us to request more funds next year. 
Would be advantageous to advocate child-friendly meetings and stress our desire to be a 
drop-in center. 
Unfinished Business: Club as a drop-in center. Lou Hernandez was out of town, meeting 
will be re-scheduled with Club Manager and Assistant Club Manager. 
Newsletter-John is still interested in working on it. 
New Business: Judy B representing the Southernmost Group. SoMoGroup recommends 
that the thermostat key be kept at the counter instead of  locked in the office. Club Manager 
offers that he has returned the key to the counter person due to excessive complaints. 
Adjourned: 7:50pm 
Closed with the Serenity Prayer. 
 
In loving Service, 
 
Kathleen Ford, Secretary AACI 
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